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THE CHURCH VOICE 

from me to you………… 
 

Dear friends in Christ, 
 For the love of music. 
 The early Reformers and the Puritans who came to this land when it still 
belonged to the Indians were not much on church music. I’m glad that day has 
passed because I love music, especially the angelic sounds that surround us 
each Sunday morning.  
 Last month one of our Choir members stopped by to tell me she and some 
of her high school friends were going to celebrate their 50th Class Reunion by 
getting their old Combo together to do a fund-raiser! Can you imagine re-
activating a rock band after half a century? Move over Rolling Stones.  
 Music is an eternal gift. We have an opportunity to  make a “Joyful Noise” 
to the Lord every Sunday morning. I hope we share many of your favorites, 
please let Barry or Randy or me know if you have a special request.  
 Here’s another opportunity for you to share. Do you have a walker in your 
attic? Especially one with rear wheels that is foldable? We have loaned all of the 
ones donated to the Church out to folks recovering from strokes or surgeries. 
You can drop yours off in the Church Office and we will re-stock our lending 
closet.  
 Remember Valentine’s Day is this month. Margaret and I look forward to 
celebrating ours in Antigua! Hope our return flights will be on time because I 
want to get back and hear T Worrell preach on February 16.  
 Keep singing, keep sharing, and keep the faith. God loves us and we have 
the joy of loving one another– hope that puts a song in your heart.  

 
                                   
                  In God’s Grace,   
 

 
 

 

 



8:30 Usher 
February 3 
Dick Wilson 

 
 

February 10 
Dick Wilson 

 
 

February 17 
Dick Wilson 

 
 

February 24 
Dick Wilson 

 

Ushers 
February 3 

Davis Milligan &                   
Dave Green 

 

February 10 
Elizabeth Lewis &                     

Dave Green 
 

February 17 
Marie Greene &                  

Debbie Wingfield 
 

February 24 
Erskine Blount &                       

Mike Claxton 

Greeters 
February 3 

Carol Vealey &                    
Bert Murray 

 

February 10 
Donna Butler 

 
 

February 17 
Joyce Richards 

 
 

February 24 
TBD 

 
 

Acolytes 
February 3 
Jon Braxton 

             
 

February 10 
Salem Jones 

 
 

February 17 
Jon Braxton 

                 
 

February 24 
Salem Jones 

 

Sunday,  February 3 
4th Sunday after Epiphany 
Jeremiah 1:4-10 
Psalm 71:1-6 
1 Corinthians 13:1-13 
Luke 4:21-30 
 
Sunday, February 10 
5th Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Isaiah 6:1-8 (9-13) 
Psalm 138 
1 Corinthians 15:1-11 
Luke 5:1-11 

Sunday, February 17 
6th Sunday after Epiphany 
Jeremiah 17:5-10 

Psalm 1 

1 Corinthians 15:12-20 

Luke 6:17-26 

 

Sunday, February 24 
7th Sunday after Epiphany 
Genesis 45:3-11, 15 

Psalm 37:1-11, 39-40 

1 Corinthians 15:35-38, 42-50 

Luke 6:27-38 

Important dates you don’t want to miss! 
 
 
 

 February 3 —Souper Bowl Sunday after 11 am Worship Service  
 February 13—SPC Scholarship Application due date 
 February 14—   Valentine’s Day  
 February 18 —BLOOD DRIVE– 1-5:30 pm 
 February 27 — Lovin’ Spoonful cooking event   
March 1—World Day of Prayer at St. Brendan Catholic Church 
March 3– Celebrate the Gifts of Women 
March 16– Greg Rowles on stage at Seaside United Methodist Church 



Food Pantry Sunday   
is February 10 

 

Please bring non-perishable food items to 

the church between the hours of 8:30a.m. 

and 12:30p.m. or on Sunday mornings.   
 

If you wish to make a monetary donation, 

you may mail it to the church office, or 

place it in the offering plate. 
 

 

      If you would like to  

volunteer in any capacity, 

please contact Bill Johnston  

               at 579-0193. 

 If you have placed a name on the list below and it needs  

   to be removed, please call the Church Office, 754-6929. 
 

Church Family 
Tim Bartlett, Lois Chadwick, Kat Cheves, Betty Church, Pat Dobbins, Marie Harrison, Christian Huffman, 

Lesa Kolcun, Michael Kolcun, Lantz Lackey, Peggy Lackey, Ann Long, Jerry McCann, Martha Miller,  

Catherine Norman, Lucie Oakley, Bill Sing, Wayne Smith, Seamus Smithwick, Steve Spoon,                            

Carole Stephenson, Roy Trest and Bob Williams. 
 

Extended Church Family 
Justin Boyd, J.C. Brooks, Sue Coats, Corey Copeland, David Davidson, Tyler Davies, Calvin Flanagan,          

Bart Furlow, Lynn Gause, Joyce Hair, Daniel House, Kenny Keisler, Louise Kerns, Caleb Leimoni,  Joyce 

Lewis, Nancy Luger, Robert Olfzak, Al Parker, Julie Pollock, Harry Ritchie, Judy Santora, Ken Schroder, Ann 

Smith, Eddie Stephens, Nancy Suared, Eddie Swan, Phyllis Thomas, Brian Willis, and Gary Wright. 
 

In the Military   
Andrew Burgmuller, Gabriel Garratt, Brian Soles, and Clay Thompson. 

         55+             
   Fellowship!   
 

 

Our next event will be held 
on Tuesday, February 5 at 

6:00 at The Purple Onion.  Debbie and Steve 
Wingfield and Susan Pearce will be our hosts 
for the evening.  Instead of calling people for 

their reservations this month, we will be 
emailing the invitation.  If you’re interested in 
being on the list, please contact Nancy Gorman 

at nggorman@atmc.net or 910-754-3054.  

Application Forms                                         
are due                                       

February 13, 2019  
for                                                  

SPC Scholarship                       
2019 -2020 school year  



PW Coordinating Team Meeting 
Wednesday, February 6 at 10:00am 

 

Circle #1  
Wednesday, February 13 at 10:30am 

Bible Study Leader: Rev. Suzanne Simpson 
 

 Joyce Skeen Circle 
Wednesday, February 13 at 1:30pm 

 Are there any naming opportunities still available?                         
And what does that mean?  

                                                          

Yes, there are landscaping items throughout the Columbarium and Memorial  
Garden available including trees and shrubs. Each of these items will have a cast 

bronze plaque in the ground beside the tree or shrub. Contributions to the                 
Columbarium and Memorial Garden are needed in any amount you would like to 

give for the upkeep of this area of our church grounds, and you may prefer to 
give a specific amount  to reserve a piece of the garden in honor of or in memory 
of a loved one. For example, the benches, the fountain, the planters, and several 
trees have name plaques associated with them. Each tree and shrub was hand-

selected for our Columbarium and Memorial Garden landscape. What a beautiful 
way to be part of the church grounds! The Columbarium Fund is a separate            

account and is entirely separate from the general church budget. Any surplus  
generated in the Columbarium Fund over time will be used for the perpetual 

maintenance of the Columbarium and Memorial Garden.  
 

 Niches are available for one or two sets of cremated remains.                                                   

Memorial Wall plaques can be reserved in honor of or in memory of someone.  
 

          *For the specific details on eligibility,  

                  see a committee member.  
Questions? Call Betsy! 910-754-9635 

 

Volunteers  

                        for                

 
 

 

February 2019 
 

2/4 Jane Townsend 

2/11 Andrea Smith  

*Tues. 2/19 Andrea Smith  

2/25 Carol Kauffman  

SHALLOTTE  

PRESYBYTERIAN  

WINS TROPHY 
 

   
The 2018 CROP Hunger Walk raised a total of 

$12,885.50.  Shallotte Presbyterian Church (SPC) won 

the Participation Trophy with a total of $3,005.                 

Pictured (L-R) with the trophy are Bill Johnston (SPC), 

Eric Wagner, Past CROP Hunger Walk Coordinator, 

Rev. John Causey, Pastor (SPC), and Bonita 

LeGoullon, 2018 CROP Hunger Walk Coordinator.  

Eric also recognized Bertha Bell and the Cedar Grove 

Missionary Baptist Church Choir  



                      We had 21 in attendance at today's meeting, including a new         
 

 member, Donna Sullivan.  

  

Our mission project today was a monetary donation to the Arbor Landing Memory 

Unit to purchase puzzles and games for the residents.  

 

                                      The Circle collected a donation for the Street Reach ´Room  
 

at the Innµ project to help with funds necessary for housing the homeless of Bruns-

wick County in cold weather.  

 Joyce Winkler led the Bible study and Barbara Montague led our devotion.  

 

 We encourage any women in the church to join one of our remarkable circles.  
They meet on the 2 nd  Wednesday of every month.  

  

Sunday, March 3  

has been designated as the Gifts of Women day.                                                                 

Mark your calendars for this very special event.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Presbyterian Women,    
we are making soup again!                                                                

Come to the church kitchen  

on                      

  Wednesday, February 27th              

    10:00 am until about 1:30 pm                                 

for our second 

 Lovinô Spoonful                            

 cooking event. We will make soup that 

will be frozen and stored at the church to 

be given to church members as the need 

arises.  Come and enjoy fellowship with 

each other and have soup for lunch. 

 

 
Ladies:  Wear Pink  

 

 

Celebrate  
the  

Gifts of Women  
Shallotte Presbyterian Church  

March 3, 2019  
11:00 Worship  



A Note from the Stewardship/Finance Committee 
 

The following is a brief summary of our giving and related expenditures of the Operating Fund for the 12 

months ended December 31, 2018 with comparative amounts for 2017 and 2016. 
 

      2018     2017  2016 

      Actual    Actual Actual 
 

 Pledges & Other Offerings received $430,340.02 $433,139.58 $418,033.84 

 Expenditures:   

  Staff Ministry   207,438.27   199,119.30    192,175.58 

  Local Program Ministry     12,708.44     15,420.18      14,643.90 

  Property and Grounds   121,417.55   124,216.90    108,373.90 

  Administration     19,511.78      20,861.78      22,669.13 

  General / Sessional          207.70                   206.25         1,586.36 

  Missions and Benevolences     56,565.77      54,630.90       54,416.34  

 Total Expenditures   417,849.51 _ 414,455.31     393,865.21 

 Revenues over (under) Expenditures $  12,490.51 $   18,684.27 $    24,168.63          
 

A thought to consideré. 

“I have observed 100,000 families over my years of investment counseling. 

I always saw greater prosperity and happiness among families who tithed than among those who didn’t.” 

  Sir John Templeton, Chairman of Templeton Funds 

Come Have Some Fun with the Girls! 
Itôs no secret that an afternoon outing with the girlsé.. 

(movies, lunches, shopping, etc) 
 

   é.is one of the things we gals enjoy most! 
 

  If youôre interested in joining in on the fun,  

 we would LOVE to have you join our growing group! 
 

 

Please call Elizabeth Lewis 

 for more information  

           910-754-8493 

isters 

f 

trength 

 

Friday, February 22nd   
11:30am at Wings & Fish Company (Shallotte) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Sunday  

February 3, 2019  
 

Souper Bowl Lunch  
After 11am Worship Service  

 

SPC - Fellowship Hall  
 

Contributions will go to our local food pantries.  

We are in need of a volunteer  to 

help in processing recipients on our 

Food Pantry Saturdays  (4 times a 

year). This involves light computer 

work, no physical lifting, etc. Hours 

9:30-12pm at Camp United                   

Methodist Church, Shallotte.                      

Anyone interested please contact                              

Bill Johnston (910) 579-0193 



 

Dear Members of SPC, 
 

Thank You so much for your prayers, texts, 
calls and concerns for my granddaughter, 

Grace Elisabeth Warren,   prior to, during and 
after her recent heart catheterization  to        

replace her valve at Duke hospital. Our family    
appreciates your prayers and concerns as we 

all know there is Power in Prayer and               
Nothing Is Impossible With God. We are 

thankful for the amazing technology that has 
been developed and less invasive procedures 
that were  available allowing the doctors to              
perform a catheterization to insert the new 

valve instead of an open heart                                
procedure.  God is So Good! 

 

Sincerely, 
 

Glenda Morton  

2019  

SBIC Food Pantry Schedule for  

Shallotte Presbyterian Church  

 
SPC will                                            

Get  

Food,  

Pay for  

Food            

and                              

Work on  

Saturday 

Week ending  
 

February 23 
 

April 27  
 

August 24 
 

October 26  

 

 

 

 
 

   

        

            

 

 

 

 

 

March 1, 2019 
11:00 am - 12:00 pm 

St. Brendan Catholic Church 

5101 Ocean Highway W. 

Shallotte, NC 

Greg Rowles on Stage 

in a  

 

 

 

 

 
 

  Music Concert..  
Sponsored By:  

The Seaside United Methodist Men  
 

Saturday, March 16, 2019 at  

6:30pm 
Cost per person: $15 

**Limited Seating**  

At: Seaside United Methodist Church  

1300 Seaside Rd SW, Sunset Beach, NC 
 

                   Tickets on Sale NOW 

                     Call Connie Stout             

                     (910)575-4598 
 

                        All proceeds go to Local                   

                           Charitiesê. 
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ADDRESS RETURN REQUESTED 
 

 February 2019  

Community Counseling Center 
4910 Wrightsville Avenue            Wilmington, NC 28403 

910-452-7370/910-448-0525     

Satellite Office: Shallotte Presbyterian Church  
 

CENTERPOINT 
 

       Our lives are hectic and complex, especially during the holidays. Demands and expectations of everyday 

life create a certain amount of stress, but when an unexpected event or tragedy occurs, our stress levels        

increase dramatically.  
 

In order to cope, we must first recognize stress, and then find ways to reduce or manage it. There are numerous 

signs and signals we get when we are overly stressed. Not paying attention to the symptoms can result in            

serious damage to ourselves both physically and emotionally and to our relationships.  
 

Tense muscles, clenched teeth, sexual difficulties, insomnia, headaches, stomach aches, and fatigue are some 

of the physiological indicators of stress. Certain behaviors can also be indications of non-controlled stress. 

They can include under- or over-eating, increased smoking and alcohol consumption, prescription and                  

nonprescription drug use or abuse, pacing, emotional outburst, excessive absences or tardiness. Procrastination 

and lack of ability to concentrate may also be stress related.  
 

A healthy lifestyle is important in managing stress, there are times when proper diet, rest and exercise are not 

enough. Sometimes major life changes are required to gain control of the stress. Can your stress level be man-

aged with some simple adjustments?  Or do you need to make major changes for your life in order? 
 

Call the Center at 910-452-7370.  Visit us at www.wantcounseling.com   “Like” the                                               

Community Counseling Center on Facebook. 
 

www.facebook.com/shallottepresbyterian 

Scan with your Smartphone to Access 

our NEW Online Giving Web Portal!  


